
Learning at school

The Direct Grant  school I attended with a free place by exam did offer us
extra maths and English education beyond GCSE (then O level ).
We did Maths and English O levels a year early, and then offered Additional
Maths and Further English Studies at the end of the fifth form with  public
exams.  This meant we did tackle calculus,trigonometry and more complex
algebra and geometry. The average age of the class to take English and maths
O level  was a bit over 15. I took them around the date of my 14 th birthday
as I had jumped a year at primary school.
We took the French O level at the end of the first term in the fifth form and
had a two term course encouraging us to read French literature with no public
exam at the end.
I took 5 more O levels as well as Add Maths and  Further  English Studies at
the end of the fifth form.
In the sixth form we had to take a Use Of English exam which we were told
some universities required , and I sat 3 A levels in Economics, History and
English.

My experience of the fourth and fifth forms was of hard work with a lot of
rote learning, but some good grounding in basics that were needed later on.
We  were taught from a text book or from a lesson plan designed by the
teacher.  I found latin particularly testing, exacerbated by not enjoying
what you could read when you managed to understand a bit more of it. I was
not interested in Caesar’s Gallic wars or Vergil’s Trojan wanderings. I
disliked the Roman invasion of Britain and their slave based system.

My experience of the sixth form was transformational. My History teacher
taught us a crucial lesson at the start of the A level course. He told us we
needed to read widely and find out about the subject. He could not do the
work for us. He was not going to tell us how to answer questions. I realised
it was up to me to spend time reading. I needed  to set myself high standards
and form my own judgements about the questions and issues raised.I did not
have to stay for the sixth form and teachers were not going to accept
responsibility for my choice to stay and study their subject. I needed to be
really interested in it myself.

The first two terms were very difficult. I was very self critical, aware of
how little I knew and struggling to find a style of writing which did justice
to my thoughts and knowledge as it grew. The English course provided part of
the answer. The teacher told us to ignore the set texts of the A level
syllabus for the first year and spend the time  reading widely to get a sense
of the span and range  of English literary output. Best of all we were asked
to write an essay about a different Shakespeare play each week. This enabled
me to study  the best writing and phrase making. If you want to write well,
read well was a phrase I subsequently came across.

My A level experience was further changed by winning on open scholarship to
Oxford by examination in the fourth term of the sixth form. Suddenly all I
needed was two grade E passes at A level to qualify for a student grant.
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Oxford did not require A levels as they had examined me in four 3 hour exams
already. I chose to continue with my 3 subjects but was even freer to study
them as I saw fit. The School kindly arranged a readers ticket for me at the
local Universitylibrary to give me access to more material.

It meant when I arrived at Oxford I was well advanced in my studies . The
College kindly procured a pass for me to attend seminars for research
postgraduates to be closer to the cutting edge of the subject. I will draw
some conclusions about what we can learn and how we can learn with help from
a school from my experiences in a later blog.

I sketch this as it serves to remind us that schools can show flexibility if
they wish, and more maths can be included before entry to the sixth form.

A Levels

I read that the Prime Minister is considering reforming A levels. It is not
something I have ever urged and I would be interested in views from readers.

The case seems to revolve around the idea that everyone should do maths
beyond GCSE level, and maybe continue with English.  To accommodate this
presumably the  depth and range of other subjects at A levels would be
reduced to allow more time for extra maths and English.

If someone wanted to retain the current range and depth of maths and English
as A level subjects perhaps they could be retained as they would not need to
study the general English and  maths options for all other students. Or maybe
the aim is to get all students taking more subjects in the sixth form so
those wanting to specialise in maths and or English would still do the
general courses and offer more other subjects.

The impact of these reforms would be people would have more range of
knowledge but less depth of knowledge at the end of school, with a bigger gap
to the degree level on arriving at university. All should have better skills
in maths and English.

I will comment tomorrow on my own experiences at school.

My Intervention in the Tata Steel:
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Port Talbot Ministerial Statement
John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con):

Have the Government ascertained that there is enough old steel and metal
around for the recycling facility? Do their wider plans for steel in the
United Kingdom include retaining capacity to produce new steel?

Ms Nusrat Ghani, Minister for Investment Security:

My right hon. Friend is always absolutely hot on these topics. There is
enough steel, because we export so much of it and we can now use it on the
site. Considering the age of the current furnaces, the reality is that
electric arc furnaces are, within the timescale, the best way for us to
transition. There is of course a supply chain in place that enabled Tata to
put the business plan forward, for it to commit a substantial amount of
money, and for us to support its plan.

Comment   Others took up this issue in the exchanges. There is a need for the
UK to retain capacity to make new steel, and not to be limited to just
producing remelted old steel. The UK needs to have the capacities to make new
steel and to be able to transform that steel with alloys into the specialist
products needed for advanced manufacturing.

Comment. In a subsequent exchange the Minister accepted the need to keep
blast furnace capacity somewhere in England. Others pressed the point that we
will need some new steel as well as recycled. There are still issues about
the supply of domestic scrap to Port Talbot when the arc furnaces are
operating.

Answers to my Written Parliamentary
Questions – jobs created by wind
turbine installation

Department for Energy Security and Net Zero provided the following answer to
your written parliamentary question (198577):

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Energy Security and Net Zero, how many jobs
have been created in the UK to manufacture wind turbine (a) motors and (b)
blades in the last 12 months. (198577)
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Tabled on: 11 September 2023

Answer:
Graham Stuart:

The Government does not hold this data.

The Office for National Statistics estimate that the offshore wind sector
employed around 10,600 people across the UK in 2021.

The answer was submitted on 19 Sep 2023 at 11:38.

Comment.  World data tells us China is the dominant supplier of wind turbines
and solar panels. The much vaunted green jobs so far have largely been
created in China.

The Bank of England is wrong to keep
selling bonds at big losses

The Bank of England decided this week to get rid of £100bn of bonds over the
next year, £20bn more than last. I agree they should not buy more bonds to
replace the ones that mature, like the ECB. I strongly disagree with their
aggressive policy of selling bonds at big losses which would lose us less
money if they held them to maturity. They have notched up £24 bn of losses,
all paid for by the Treasury , this year since April. They have provided no
good reason why they do this.

Maybe they want to qualify as one of the worst bond managers in the world.
They certainly paid sky high prices for the bonds when rates were near zero.
They then hiked rates and sold bonds to force the prices down so they could
make colossal losses. They defend the rate rises on the good grounds they
needed to do that for monetary policy purposes, as their bond buying and low
rates had proved very inflationary. They tell us selling the bonds has little
impact on anything, so why do it?

It is difficult to believe what they say. They say buying the bonds at ultra
high prices was essential to buttress the economy and help output, but
apparently selling them does not do the opposite! Buying stimulates, selling
does  nothing!

They say their sales, large and low priced as they are, does not depress the
market. Of course it does. They point out the prices do not particularly dip
on the days of the sales. That is because the sales have been well heralded
in advance and are carried out to a stated timetable, so they are in the
price. Last autumn when they first announced a big £80 bn bond reduction
programme it was followed by bond meltdown, exacerbated by the LDI collapse

http://www.government-world.com/the-bank-of-england-is-wrong-to-keep-selling-bonds-at-big-losses/
http://www.government-world.com/the-bank-of-england-is-wrong-to-keep-selling-bonds-at-big-losses/


it helped trigger. The Bank had to reverse policy and buy bonds again to
stabilise the market. This showed Bank buying and selling has a big impact as
they are the dominant presence in this market.

The public finances ex Bank of England are badly damaged by the extent of the
losses, which the needless selling makes worse. As the Bank does not think
the sales make any difference, why do them when their balance sheet will come
down as the bonds mature? More likely these sales have raised longer term
interest rates, have weakened bond prices further and very visibly have
worsened the public spending and borrowing figures ex Bank of England.  Why
do other MPs ignore £24 bn of losses so far this year with so many more to
come?


